MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE

The Brentwood Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, February 27, 2017 at 7:00 pm at the Brentwood Municipal Center.

Present were Mayor Regina Smithson; Vice Mayor Jill Burgin; Commissioners Ken Travis, Betsy Crossley, Anne Dunn, Mark Gorman and Rhea Little; City Manager Kirk Bednar; Assistant City Manager Jay Evans; City Attorney Roger Horner and City Recorder Deborah Hedgepath.  Commissioner Crossley led the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by a Commissioner Dunn.
Commissioner Little moved for approval of the minutes from the February 13, 2017 meeting as written; seconded by Vice Mayor Burgin.  Approval was unanimous.
CONSENT AGENDA
Ordinance 2017-05 - AN ORDINANCE AMENDING MUNICIPAL CODE REGARDING THE DEFINITION OF "BEER", for consideration on second and final reading 

Resolution 2017-16 - A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH NOLENSVILLE/COLLEGE GROVE UTILITY DISTRICT FOR RELOCATION OF THE UTILITY DISTRICT'S WATER LINES IN CONJUNCTION WITH ROADWAY IMPROVEMENTS AT RAGSDALE ROAD AND SUNSET ROAD, for adoption 

Approval to purchase restroom building from CXT, Inc. for Smith Park through NJPA contract 

Acceptance of bid from Golden Circle Ford for purchase of a service body truck for Water Services Department 

Commissioner Little moved for approval of the items on the Consent Agenda; seconded by Commissioner Travis.  Approval was unanimous.
OLD BUSINESS
Commissioner Crossley moved for passage of Ordinance 2017-01 - AN ORDINANCE AMENDING MUNICIPAL CODE PROVIDING FOR THE REGULATION OF MOBILE FOOD VENDORS, seconded by Vice Mayor Burgin.

Commissioner Little moved to amend the ordinance by substituting the revised version of the ordinance as prepared by staff; seconded by Commissioner Travis.  The amendment passed unanimously.

Ordinance 2017-01, as amended, passed second and final reading unanimously.

Commissioner Little moved for passage of Ordinance 2017-02 - AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE ZONING ORDINANCE TO PROVIDE FOR MOBILE FOOD VENDING AS A PERMITTED USE AND TO ESTABLISH SIGNAGE REGULATIONS FOR MOBILE FOOD VENDORS, seconded by Commissioner Crossley.

Commissioner Little moved to amend the ordinance by substituting the revised version of the ordinance as prepared by staff; seconded by Commissioner Crossley.  The amendment passed unanimously.

Ordinance 2017-02, as amended, passed second and final reading unanimously.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm.
APPROVED 
March 13, 2017



     Deborah Hedgepath





                                 Deborah Hedgepath, City Recorder
